
 
 

ROECLIFFE AND WESTWICK PARISH NEIGHBOURHOOD 
DEVELOPMENT PLAN 

 
 
Decision Statement published pursuant to section 38A (9) and (10) Planning 
and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as amended) and Regulations 19 and 20 
of the Neighbourhood Planning (General) Regulations 2012 (as amended). 
 
On  23 May 2022 Harrogate District Council resolved to make the Roecliffe and 
Westwick Parish Neighbourhood Development Plan 2019 - 2032 under Section 38A 
(4) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 (as amended).  The 
Roecliffe and Westwick Neighbourhood Plan now forms part of the Development 
Plan for Harrogate District. 
 
Reasons for the decision: 
 
In accordance with section 38 A (4) Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 
the Council is legally obliged to make the Plan as it has been through a successful 
referendum and does not breach, or would otherwise be incompatible with, any EU 
obligation or any of the Convention rights (within the meaning of the Human Rights 
Act 1998). 
 
This decision can be viewed on the Harrogate Borough Council web site at: 
 
https://www.harrogate.gov.uk/roecliffeneighbourhoodplan  
 
A paper copy can also be viewed at: 

 Customer Service Centre, Civic Centre, St Luke's Avenue, Harrogate HG1 
2AE 
(Monday to Thursday 8:30am until 5pm and Friday 8:30am until 4:30pm) 

For further information contact the Local Plan Policy Team at the above address, 
email: planningpolicy@harrogate.gov.uk or telephone 01423 500600. 
 
Date: 23 May 2022 
 
 
 
Tracey Rathmell 
Executive Officer Policy and Place 
Place-Shaping & Economic Growth 
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